Board of Fire Commissioners

Special Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 14, 2015
7:30pm East Brooklyn Fire Department

1. Call the meeting to order - First Selectman, Rick Ives, called the meeting to order at 7:36 pm.

Attendance:  Patrick Gauthier, Stephen C. Breen, James Soler, Felix Ramos, Jeffrey Otto, and Rick Ives. 

Others present:  Chief Warren and Chief Skene and other interested personnel of the Fire Departments. 
2. Review of meeting minutes – J. Otto made a motion to approve the Wednesday, November 12, 2014, Regular Meeting Minutes as presented.  Motion second by P. Gauthier.  Motion carried unanimously.
3. Public comment – J. Otto commented that he would like to see further discussion of items that were discussed and mentioned in the November meeting minutes and were not on the Agenda for this meeting.  These items were to be continued for discussion at the next meeting.    
4.  Discussion of Apparatus Utilization -  Mr. Ives stated that he wanted to further discuss this issue from last month's meeting.  He realizes each department put together packages which stated the utilization of each vehicle at their departments, however he would like to further discuss replacement of apparatus and also the need for certain apparatus in Brooklyn.
Mr. Ives confirmed the replacement of vehicles shall now be 25 years. That being said the two ET's in town will need to be replaced in the years 2018 and 2020.  He asked the question of the Commission if they felt there was a need for two ET's in Brooklyn?
P. Gauthier commented that there would be some discontent with the volunteers if there was only one ET in town.  He also stated that he believes the volunteers would rather pay for a vehicle rather than full time paid firemen.  Further discussion was heard regarding the amount of apparatus that each department currently has.  

R. Ives asked again of the Town of Brooklyn can survive with one ET.  

Patrick Dragon feels there is a need for two ET's , however if there is a comparison between the two departments as to who needs what, there will be a lot of back and forth going on. He would like to know what  the solution would be to best allocate the resources in town?  R. Ives feels there is a need to first figure out what the town needs for apparatus. 

J. Otto commented that he was surprised in the review of apparatus that East Brooklyn called ET 192 as a backup attack truck.  He feels this is due to the durability/mechanical use of the vehicle.  This would push the roll of the new truck as an attack truck. Further discussion was heard. Mr. Otto finished by stating he would suggest that ET 192 not be replaced however keep it working for a long as economics will allow.   P. Gauthier does not agree with Mr. Otto's statements and feels he needs to be more biased. 
S. Breen feels that the town does need two ET's.  He further pointed out that the classification states for an Engine Tank is to be able hold over 1000 gallons of water.  The truck East Brookline is classifying as an ET only holds 750 gallons.
Discussion was heard regarding the replacement of these two trucks in two years and where cuts could be made within the design and technology of the replacement vehicles, however comments were made that the technology will change when the time comes for replacement. 

Mr. Otto feels that comments should be made regarding the replacement of apparatus. He is not uncomfortable replacing the aerial  ladder until it reaches 30 years.  He also feels the two attack tankers could be replaced at the 30 year mark.  Other vehicles can be discussed at a later time.

Mr. Ives would like to have further discussions regarding the replacement of vehicles at the 30 year mark. He also stated the discussion regarding the need for two ETs in town will be continued.

5.  Discussion on 2015-16 Budget - J. Otto stated that the BOF will hear the BOFC budget  on Wednesday March 18th.  The Commission will discuss budgets of each department at the February and March meeting and have a vote before the March 18th BOF meeting. 

6.  Discussion on Ambulance Service - R. Ives asked each department to give a breakdown of where the amount of money, funded by the town to the ambulance department each year is going.  He commented that in years past money would come back to the town at the end of the year, however this has changed.  He feels this was more of a cash flow advance from the town with the monies coming back to the town at some point.  He has done some research in other towns that use ambulance services and the amount they are charged per call is about $20 per call.  

Chief Skene explained that in the past there was an effort for Mortlake to form the budget to have some extra cash because of collections and other issues like this.  They have tried to reduce the amount of the "cash advance" since then, however it is difficult to estimate calls because of reimbursement rates for Medicaid/Medicare vs. insurance pay calls.    Medicare/Medicaid currently pay about $185 per call.  Insurance companies pay $600/$700.  It averages out to about $70 per call to the town. They will try to lower this to $40/$50 per call.

Mr. Ives does not feel that this is fair to look at the charges per call in the fashion, however he knows there will be others who will.  Discussion will need to continue regarding this aspect.

J. Otto stated that the calls in Mortlake are roughly 950 per year.  There may be a way to spread these fixed costs over more calls, however there will need to be more calls.  He also stated that KB Ambulance cannot make it to the western side of Brooklyn in under 20 minutes and that is not acceptable.  He feels the cost of ambulance and the service it provides can be discussed at a different meeting. 

P. Gauthier raised the issue regarding the amount of money spent in the department and also what ambulance personnel are paid for their services. 
P. Dragon feels that discussions regarding this issue have started, however each department is butting heads.  He would like to look at this further when there are some actual figures to discuss.

This will be further discussed when the budget is presented.

7.  Set 2015 Meeting Dates - Motion by Jeff Otto to schedule the Regular Meetings of the Board of Fire Commissioners for the 2nd Wednesday of each month. Second by Stephen Breen. Motion carried unanimously.
8. Public Comment - J. Otto reiterated his concern to continue the discussion of topics from the last regular meeting.    The quarterly financial reports will be due on February 1, 2015. They will be reviewed by the BOF at their next meeting.  

P. Gauthier asked what the term is for the "allocation from the Town".  Mr. Otto stated that when the budget is approved it is a grant to either EB or Mortlake.  Mr. Ives feels that a grant implies you can do with it what you want with no control from the town.   He feels there should be more control by the town. He does not feel it is a grant. He would like money to return to the town if it is not used.

P. Gauthier has spoken with Fred Green and Ron Ventura regarding running a water line to the EB Fire Department and their properties as well from Proulx Street.  There were some issues at Mr. Ventura's ice cream shop this summer. This would eliminate any  issues. He will have an estimate at the BOFC next meeting. Mr. Ives feels this will need to be listed as a capital expenditure. 

J. Otto would like to continue discussions regarding the limited payout for permanently disabled volunteer firemen.  He feels there is a chance of someone having long term financial issues.  R. Ives feels this needs to be looked at on as a town issue and not in insurance policy.  This will be further discussed.

9.  Adjourn - S. Breen made a motion to adjourn at 8:28 pm with a second by F. Ramos. Motion carried. 

The next scheduled meeting is at the Mortlake Fire Department on February 11, 2015 at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen M. Desrosier, Clerk
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